Corrections

There were two mistakes in my column last month, and I apologize if they caused anyone confusion. The curve reflectors and new paint are on the curve at 116th Avenue NE at NE 97th Street, not at NE 87th Street. The NE 87th Street curve will be re-striped and reflectors added hopefully this summer. 

I also mentioned that streetlights would not be on the Neighborhood Connections ballot, but in the end, it was decided to include them.

I hope that everyone received their Neighborhood Connections ballot, and had a chance to vote on how our neighborhood will spend the $25,000. The results will be announced at the May 19 general meeting, as well as in this column. If you have any questions or comments about this program, please send them to the City of Kirkland’s hardworking neighborhood services coordinator, Kari Page, at kpage@ci.kirkland.wa.us.

Sidewalk bond update

Kirkland residents have repeatedly asked for more sidewalks. Yet the City of Kirkland’s transportation budget has shrunk due to the reduction in the vehicle excise tax. There simply is not enough money in the budget to fund the many sidewalks the City needs. The Kirkland Sidewalk Bond Exploratory Committee was formed to help determine sidewalk priorities and costs, as well as the level of community support for a sidewalk bond and maintenance levy.

The committee has been meeting since September. It is made up of almost thirty citizens representing business, schools, neighborhoods, seniors, and local government.

At the March 17 Highlands neighborhood meeting, the committee presented their sidewalk bond proposal. They have broken the need down into three categories, or tiers. Tier 1, elementary school safe walk routes, is the highest priority, with an estimated cost of $5.9 million. Tier 2 is arterials, at $2.2 million. Tier 3 is neighborhood routes (such as 116th Ave NE in the Highlands). The high priority Tier 3 sidewalks would cost about $7 million to build. The total cost for all tiers is around $15 million. 

Building sidewalks is only part of the cost; maintenance expenses must be factored in as well. 

Next, the committee will conduct surveys and gather feedback about their proposal from residents. In June, they will present their recommendations to the City Council. The Council will then decide whether to proceed with a sidewalk bond, and how much to ask for. If all goes well, the bond should be on the February, 2006 ballot.

More information about the proposed sidewalk bond is available at http://www.ci.kirkland.wa.us/depart/pw/sidewalkbond/sidewalk.htm. You can also sign up for a listserver that will email you updates and meeting notices.

NE 95th Street Development

As many of you know by now, the City has received a permit application to subdivide 8 lots on NE 95th Street into twenty five lots. The parcel is located east of 116th Avenue NE, next to the freeway sound wall. 

This new development will add approximately fifty cars to the Highlands, resulting in several times that many trips in and out of the neighborhood each day. These cars will either be turning left from NE 95th Street onto 116th Avenue NE, or crossing NE 95th at this intersection. Twenty five new homes will also add many new pedestrians to our neighborhood, including school children, who will have to cross 116th Ave NE. Pedestrians walking to downtown Kirkland will probably walk down 116th Ave NE itself.

The Highlands Neighborhood Association Board does not feel that the intersection of 116th Avenue NE and NE 95th Street is currently safe enough to handle the additional traffic and pedestrian volume. 116th Avenue NE is not currently safe for pedestrians because there are sections without sidewalks, with narrow shoulders, and with parked cars or mailboxes that make it difficult for pedestrians to pass. The Board has sent a letter to the Planning Department requesting visibility and pedestrian improvements to the intersection and to 116th before the new development is approved. 

If you have any concerns or comments about this proposal, you can send a letter to Project Planner Tony Leavitt, 123 5th Ave., Kirkland WA 98033, or you can email tleavitt@ci.kirkland.wa.us. Be sure to include your name and address, and mention case # PSB04-00001.

A public hearing will be scheduled soon. I will email everyone on the Highlands list with the date and time. If you are not on this email list and would like to be, send me an email. Go to www.kirklandhighlands.org and click on Contact Us.

Anyone who submits written comments or speaks at the hearing becomes a Party of Record, and will receive written information about the permit status and the hearing examiner’s decision.

For more information about the proposed development, go to www.kirklandpermits.net and enter the case number. 

Road through Highlands?

For many Highlands residents, this will be deja vu. Approximately 10 years ago there was a proposal to extend 111th Avenue NE through to Forbes Creek Drive for emergency vehicle use. Highlands residents were worried that such a road would eventually be opened for general use. In the end, the City Council voted against the proposal.

Now, the Comprehensive Plan for the City of Kirkland is being rewritten for the first time in 10 years, and guess what? One of the proposals includes opening a road through the Highlands. If you feel strongly about this issue, please come to the one and only public hearing on the matter on April 28. Watch the Highlands kiosks and website for details, and get on the Highlands email list to be notified as well. 

Highlands needs City representation

One of the best ways to ensure that the voice of the Highlands is heard by the City is to have a Highlands representative on the City Council or Planning Commission. Both of these bodies will have vacancies soon. If you have ever thought about being more involved in your community, now could be your chance. Go to the City website at ci.kirkland.wa.us for more information. I will email information as it becomes available.

Extra! Extra!

Get on the Highlands email list and read all about it! To stay informed about what’s happening in your neighborhood, go to www.kirklandhighlands.org and click on “Contact Us”. We’ll tell you about events, issues, meetings, and volunteer opportunities, but there’s no pressure to participate. We keep your address private, and we only send a few emails a month. Spread the word - invite a neighbor to sign up too.

